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Cumberland County ABC Board

June 12, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Jeannette Council, Liaison


Tammie Sinclair


Kenneth Edge


David Horne, General Manager


John Russell, Deputy Director


Walter Rea, Law Enforcement


Debbie Disbrow, HR Director

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Hardin presented a plaque to Ms. Thomas for her service to the Board from July 2011 to June 2017.  Ms. Thomas thanked everyone and said it was a pleasure to work on the Board.

Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:03 PM.

Mr. Hardin welcomed our guest Commissioner Jeannette Council, Ms. Tammie Sinclair and Mr. Kenneth Edge to the meeting.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  Mr. Hardin said to remove item 9C – Fans for Warehouse from the agenda.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Horne announced that the NC Association of ABC Boards Annual Conference will be held August 6-8, 2017 at the Sheraton Greensboro at Four Seasons Hotel.  Please complete the registration form and return as soon as possible.
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of May 8, 2017 minutes. 

MOTION: Ms. Lewis moved that the Board accept the May 8, 2017 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Ms. Thomas
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the May 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package. 
Mr. Rea said there were 180 store visits. The agents assisted state and federal agencies with investigations.  
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved to approve the May 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package.  

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the May 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne personally thanked Ms. Thomas for her service and that she would be truly missed. Mr. Horne thanked the Board for allowing him to attend the NAABC conference in Florida and for allowing him and the warehouse to do their job.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 0.92% in April and we were up 0.26%. He said the May sales were up $236,060 and year to date was up $1,954,055. Over-the-counter sales were up $177,722 and Mixed Beverage sales were down $58,338 in May.  
Mr. Horne said we are up the first 9 days in June and if we stay consistent the remaining 17 selling days, we probably will do $35M for the year compared to the $32.5M budgeted. We estimate the profit distribution to the County to be close to $3,000,000.
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved that the Board accept the May 2017 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE:  Unanimous

NEW BUSINESS

FY 2016-17 Budget Amendment 3

Mr. Horne said the purpose of the end of the year FY17 Budget amendment 3 is to satisfy the ABC Commission requirement that the Board operate under an annual balanced budget. 

FY 2017 Budget Amendment 3 

1. Revenue: increase $2,300,000 from $32,500M to $34,800M

2. Taxes: increase $500,300 from $7,687,300 to $8,187,600
3. Cost of Sales: increase $1,172,540 from $16,065,400 to $16,575,200

4. Mandatory 3 ½ & btl tax: increase $27,600 from $922,000 to $979,600
5. Expenses: Administration Drug Testing increase $800 from $1,400 to $2,200

6. Expenses: Stores Uniforms increase $2,800 from $5,000 to $7,800

7. Expenses: Hope Mills Loan Interest increase $893 from $9,400 to $10,293

8. Capital Outlay: Move $75,000 from Owen Dr. Building Improvement to Warehouse truck

9. Motion to give the General Manager and Finance Officer the authority to move funds from contingencies to balance the expense accounts that are over the budgeted amount for the fiscal year.  This motion must be requested by the GM and FO at the June board meeting every year. 
Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to approve the FY17 Budget amendment 3 as presented. 

MOTION:  Ms. Jackson made a motion to adopt as presented the FY17 Budget amendment 3. 

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis

VOTE:  Unanimous

Replace Warehouse Box Truck
Mr. Horne said on May 24, 2017 our 2007 box delivery truck was being towed by 301 Truck Stop for repairs.  During this towing process our 26’ box truck struck a railroad overpass. The end result is that our truck was damaged and declared a total loss by both insurance companies. The net actual cash value settlement is $22,550.20. We are currently renting a truck from Penske for $1,000 a week.  Mr. Horne obtained three truck bids.  Mr. Horne recommended that the Board purchase the 2017 Freightliner M2 106 for $83,990 from H & H Freightliner in Hope Mills.
	No.
	Year
	Description – 26’ Box Truck
	Truck Location
	Price

	1.
	2017
	Freightliner M2 106 – new 2500 lb lift gate
	Hope Mills
	$83,990

	2.
	2017
	Peterbilt 337 – new No lift gate
	Portage, Indiana
	$89,900

	3.
	2018
	Kenworth T270 – new No lift gate
	Denver, Colorado
	$94,000


Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to purchase a new warehouse box truck.
MOTION: Ms. Lewis made a motion to purchase the 2017 Freightliner M2 106 from H & H Freightliner in Hope Mills for $83,990
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Thomas moved to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



